Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

October 12, 2015
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present with Committee members Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV and Student Trustees Ms. Anna L. Crisp and Mr. Daniel D. Arendt.  Other Trustees who attended included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole, Ms. Mary Ellen Pisanelli and Ms. Sharon Speyer.  Faculty Representative Ms. Kandace Williams was also present.  
Others in attendance were Mr. Daniel Barbee, Dr. Sharon Gaber, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Mr. Samuel McCrimmon, Ms. Margaret McFadden, Mr. David Morlock, Mr. Peter Papadimos, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Dr. Carl Sirio, and Ms. Joan Stasa.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel room. 

	CALL TO ORDER

	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the September 21, 2015 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Ms. Margaret McFadden, UTMC Chief Administrative Officer for Quality and Patient Safety, provided the Committee with information about regulatory compliance and accreditation review.  Ms. McFadden reported that healthcare is a highly regulated business and approximately 1,800 standards must be met in order to participate in government programs. The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) is the oversight body for Medicare and Medicaid patients.  CMS sets “Conditions of Participation” and the Ohio Department of Health conducts surveys for CMS.  The Joint Commission is the deemed status for hospital reviews for CMS and the College of American Pathology (CAP) is the deemed status for laboratory review for CMS.  Ms. McFadden shared with the Committee why accreditation is required and the benefits of being accredited.  State surveys conducted by the Ohio Department of Health were reviewed with the Committee.  A long list of voluntary certifications was also discussed.  A detailed review of accreditation visits from March through August 2015 was explained to the Committee in which all were compliant.  A detailed calendar of planned accreditation visits from September 2015 through February 2016 was shared with the members of the Committee.  Committee Chair Thieman thanked Ms. McFadden for her update and the resulting good work.  He asked that, on behalf of the Board, she extend congratulations to her entire team for the great work they have been doing with their continuing efforts to meet high standards.

	REGULATORY COMPLIANCE AND ACCREDITATION REVIEW



	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments and quality reporting.  The motion was received by Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa: Dr. Hussain, yes; Mr. Thieman, yes; and, Mr. Zerbey, yes.  After discussions were finished, the Committee exited Executive Session.

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Dr. Hussain requested a motion to approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included:  6 new medical staff change in status; 2 new Allied Health professional staff applications; 1 request for additional privileges; 1 new delineation of privileges form for  Electro-convulsive Therapy Privileges – Department of Psychiatry, and 3 medical staff and Allied Health professional staff resignations.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Zerbey and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT 


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 12:05 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT
October 12, 2015

New Medical Staff Applications

Shirley Bodi, MD
Family Medicine
Family Medicine - Active 

Lauren Bourell, DDS, MD

Surgery/Dentistry

Oral Surgery / Courtesy

Laura Brown, MD

Surgery

General Trauma Surgery - Active 

Terry Gibbs, DO

Ob/Gyn

Ob/Gyn - Courtesy

Rakesh Goyal, MD

Psychiatry

General & Child and Adolescent Psychiatry – Active

Alicia Pearce, MD

Anesthesia

Anesthesia - Active
New Allied Health Professional Staff Applications


Kathryn Barber, NP 

Internal Medicine 
Internal Medicine / Palliative Care
Allied Health Practitioner
Collaborating Physician – Marsha Paul, MD
Chelsea Condon, NP

Emergency Medicine
Allied Health Practitioner
Collaborating Physician – Kris Brickman, MD
Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Reappointments


None

Change in Status

Steven Selman, MD – moved to Honorary

Request for Additional Privileges

 
Heather Klepacz, MD 


Surgery/General Trauma Surgery

DaVinci Robotic Surgery 

New/Revised Delineation of Privileges Form

New - Electroconvulsive Therapy Privileges – Department of Psychiatry

Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Staff Resignations

	Helen Mabry, MD
Resigned effective  10/02/15

	Abdullah Sayegh, MD 

Resigned effective 8/21/15

	Sandeep Vetteth, MD 

Resigned effective 10/09/15



